
March 3, 2022

Aaron Siri
Siri & Glimstad LLP
200 Park Ave
17th Floor
New York, NY  10166
Via email: 

Dear Mr. Siri:

This letter is our final response to your Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and 
Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry (CDC/ATSDR) Freedom of 
Information Act (FOIA) request of February 2, 2022, assigned #22-00866-FOIA (copy 
enclosed).

For administrative convenience and to be fully responsive to your informational needs, 
program staff have furnished a written response to your request. After a careful review, 
no information was withheld from release.

It should be noted that CDC was at maximum telework during the requested time 
periods. We cannot assume that everyone who tested positive reported this to 
CDC, nor were they required to do so. The numbers below reflect what was 
reported to CDC's Office of Safety, Security, and Asset Management during the 
time period requested.  Also, at this time, vaccination status was not required to 
be reported; so the number of breakthrough cases reported is based on self-report. 

June 2021
Number of Positive Reports - 4
Number of Breakthrough Cases - 0

July 2021
Number of Positive Reports - 18
Number of Breakthrough Cases - 10

August 2021
Number of Positive Reports - 36
Number of Breakthrough Cases - 25

In accordance with the Department's implementing regulations, 45 CFR Part 5, no fees 
are assessed as costs did not meet the agency's billing threshold.






